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FRIDAY, 10 MAY 2024 
 
NO INJURIES SUSTAINED AS A RESULT OF THE FIRE INCIDENT IN A 
WARD AT BERTHA GXOWA HOSPITAL 
 
The Gauteng Department of Health confirms the occurrence of an incident this 
afternoon (around 3pm) at Bertha Gxowa Hospital involving a mental health 
patient admitted at the male psychiatry ward. 
 
The patient lit a cigarette and subsequently threw a matchstick onto a blanket in 
his seclusion room which unfortunately resulted in a smouldering smoke and a 
small fire. Fortunately, no injuries were sustained as a result of this incident. 
 
The hospital management and staff have taken immediate actions to safeguard 
the safety and well-being of patients in the ward. The affected seclusion room 
has been thoroughly cleaned and assessed by the Environmental Health 
specialist to ensure compliance with safety standards. The room has since been 
closed to undergo minor painting work.  
 
The male patient involved in the incident has been transferred to a seclusion 
room in another ward for continuation of his treatment. The CCTV footage shows 
that a female visitor sneaked in cigarette and a matchbox into the patients 
secluded room. The matter has been reported to the police.  
 
The Department appeals to the public to refrain from bringing prohibited 
substances into health facilities as these places both patients and employees at 
risk. 
 
Ends/ 
 
Issued by the Gauteng Department of Health  
 
For more information please contact:  
 

Motalatale Modiba, Head of 
Communication: 064 803 0808 or 
healthmediaenquiries@gauteng.gov.za  

Tshepo Shawa, Spokesperson for 
the MEC for Health: 072 222 6333 
or Tshepo.Shawa@gauteng.gov.za  

 
For media releases, speeches and news visit the Gauteng Department of 
Health’s portal at www.gauteng.gov.za  
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